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NPHA October Meeting: Excitement Grows
The NPHA October 2008 meeting will be held at the Green Valley Ranch in Henderson, Nevada on October 12-15. The meeting will offer big changes from past Fall meetings, including vendor displays, a large number of educational sessions, general sessions with great guests and a focus on promoting park visitation and the Centennial Initiative programs.   We’ll also spend one evening at Lake Mead National Recreation Area, seeing local partners at work.  The NPHA Executive Committee has approved display center promoting four important areas of interest to concessioners:

· American-Produced Goods and Services

· Applying New Technologies to Park Experiences

· Environmental Excellence in Parks

· Quality Concessioner Services (Insurance, Reservations, Planning and Design, Legal, Accounting and more!)

The general sessions include “21st Century Manpower Strategies” and “Forces Shaping Tomorrow’s Concessioner Opportunities.”  The NPS Concessions Program will help with educational programs and hold a roundtable discussion with meeting attendees.  Also planned: a tour of Unilever’s local ice cream plant and participation by key Members of Congress.  Be sure to save the dates – October 12-15 – and remember that the NPS Concessions Management Advisory Board will meet immediately following on October 15-16 at the Water Safety Center at Lake Mead NRA.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Pillars of Support: NPHA Chairman Joe Fassler Saluted for Excellence

[image: image1.png]


The National Restaurant Association Educational Foundation (NRAEF) will present NPHA Chairman Joe Fassler the 2008 Thad and Alice Eure Ambassador of Hospitality Award.  This award will be given to Mr. Fassler at the 2008 Salute to Excellence Awards Gala on Saturday, May 17th in Chicago.

Each year, the National Restaurant Association/NRAEF awards the Thad and Alice Eure Ambassador of Hospitality Award to an individual for his or her extraordinary achievement, exemplary career leadership and substantial contributions to education in the restaurant and foodservice industry. Established in 1987, this esteemed honor is presented to a member of the College of Diplomates and has been awarded to such notable industry leaders as Allan Schuman, Joe R. Lee, Chef Paul Prudhomme, Dr. Morris J.W. Gaebe, Norman Brinker, J.W. "Bill" Marriott, and J.W. Teets, among others.
NPHA applauds Mr. Fassler on the extraordinary level of success and respect he has achieved in the restaurant and foodservice industry.  
“You are a leader in the hospitality world and have taught many of us important lessons about communications, cooperation and clear thinking. The national park concessions industry is fortunate to have a leader of your stature. Congratulations!”











- NPHA Members
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Committee Approves NPS Centennial Challenge Fund Legislation

The U.S. House of Representatives Committee on Natural Resources reported out HR 3094, the National Park Centennial Challenge Fund Act, on a unanimous voice vote.  Attendance was strong on May 7th as more than 30 Members of Congress participated in the mark-up.  This vote clears the legislation for floor action, which will hopefully occur no later than early June.
 
The committee was called to order by Chairman Nick Rahall and discussion occurred among a dozen Members on the importance of the legislation and of parks.  There was clear bipartisan support for the core elements of the legislation, including investing in parks in preparation for the 100th anniversary of the National Park Service in 2016 and leveraging available federal funds with those provided by individuals, non-profits and corporations.
 

The Chairman noted that the committee would act on an amendment in the nature of a substitute prepared by U.S. Representative Raúl Grijalva (D-AZ).  Mr. Grijalva explained the substitute, noting that it was developed with a broad range of park supporters, including the National Park Hospitality Association and the National Park Conservation Association.  He noted that the offset in his original bill had been removed and a place-keeper inserted -- the repeal of contract spending authority for the Land and Water Conservation Fund.  Mr. Grijalva noted that this was, at best, a partial funding channel and that both parties would be meeting to agree on offsets now that the restriction limiting offsets to those within the jurisdiction of the committee no longer applies.
 

U.S. Representative Don Young (R-AK) then offered an amendment to fund the Challenge Fund with Arctic National Wildlife Refuge (ANWR) payments, and his amendment prompted vocal exchanges between the Members, largely but not exclusively along party lines.  His amendment was eventually defeated on a 12-18 vote.
 

After an exchange between U.S. Representative Rob Bishop (R-UT) and Mr. Rahall on language regarding the need to include projects from each of the categories each year, the committee voted on the substitute amendment by voice vote and approval was unanimous.  Mr. Bishop sought and was given the right to file a dissenting statement on the bill.
 

The focus is now on offsets that will work and be accepted.  Among those which are excellent candidates for inclusion are three developed by NPHA:
1) a new semi-postal park stamp, like the breast cancer research stamp, that should generate $10 million annually;
2) a new national park dollar coin, which should generate $12 million a year;  and 
3) a new international America the Beautiful Passport offered in euros rather than dollars and providing free downloads of interpretive material in many languages -- a proposal that could yield $25-50 million annually.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

tc "The Outdoor Recreation Village and its partnership of 40+ government and private sector organizations is a template for the upcoming National Get Outdoors Day. " \l 2

tc " " \l 2American Recreation Coalition’s Podcast Project Selected As National Park Service Centennial Challenge Project
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Secretary of the Interior Dirk Kempthorne joined National Park Service Director Mary Bomar, a potent group of Members of Congress and a large group of park supporters on April 24th to announce 110 national park projects and programs, funded by private and public funds, under President Bush’s National Park Centennial Challenge Initiative.  
Among the projects selected was a series of park podcasts designed and co-sponsored by the American Recreation Coaltion, the National Tour Association and Eastern National.

For 2008, Congress appropriated $24.6 million for the Centennial Challenge Fund and the private sector responded with nearly $27 million in matching contributions, totaling $51 million for the projects, which were announced on the steps of the U.S. Capitol.

Secretary Kempthorne thanked friends of the parks and concessioners, “who make our parks great places to visit.”  He welcomed more than 150 4th grade students – high school class of 2016 – who participated in the rollout ceremony, noting that their graduation will coincide with the National Park Service’s 100th Anniversary. “We are working hard to ensure that the students today will inherit these national treasures, our national parks, in fine shape,” said Secretary Kempthorne.
To read the full story, go to: www.funoutdoors.com
“I thought the day was spectacular and I think we are building momentum that just won’t be able to be stopped.  With each success, more and more Members of Congress will want to be part of the group supporting something that is so obviously good for all Americans.  I think it is important for all of us in NPHA to continue to keep this cause front and center.  One way to do this will be to get a lot of PR about the projects funded by the centennial initiative as they are initiated and completed. That will help this great cause continue to grow.”
- Gerard T. Gabrys, President & CEO, Guest Service, Inc. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

National Get Outdoors Day Site Locations & Planning Materials

The National Get Outdoors Day (NGOD) coordinating committee has announced the official site locations for the June 14th events across the nation. The inaugural NGOD will offer American families unique opportunities to reconnect to the great outdoors. Locations include: Anacostia Park in Washington D.C.; The Henry Ford in Detroit, Michigan; the TOUR of the Red River Gorge in Lexington, Kentucky; Pomona Lake and Melvern Lake in Kansas; the Denver City Park in Colorado; and Griffith Park in Los Angeles, California.  The NGOD coordinating committee offers site managers and NGOD partners planning and promotional materials to help make the day a success. A downloadable communication and outreach plan, media advisory, news release, and event timeline are all available online. To learn more about National Get Outdoors Day and access the NGOD planning materials, go to: www.getoutdoorsusa.org
View official National Get Outdoors Day site locations at: getoutdoorsusa.org
View National Get Outdoors Day planning materials: getoutdoorsusa.org
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

National Get Outdoors Day Preview Announced
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A preview of the first-ever National Get Outdoors Day will be held in the Washington, D.C. suburbs on May 31st, two weeks before events will be held across the nation to help all Americans – and especially American families with children – discover opportunities for healthy fun.  The preview will be hosted by the National Capital Area Council of the Boy Scouts of America at Camp William B. Snyder with the involvement of dozens of national and regional organizations.

American Recreation Coalition President Derrick Crandall made the announcement: “Local National Get Outdoors Day events will involve more than 75 organizations, including a hosting partner for each event.  We are delighted by and grateful for the involvement and leadership of our hosting partner in Virginia, the Boy Scouts of America.  BSA helps 3.2 million youth through Cub Scouts, Boy Scouts and the co-ed Venturing program.  Other National Get Outdoors Day sites will benefit from hosting partners ranging from city park agencies to the USDA Forest Service to ski areas.  Each event will be unique, but they will all share a common mission to connect people to the outdoors,” said Crandall.  “The preview event in Virginia will rely upon Virginia State Parks, the Forest Service and recreation businesses ranging from retailers to manufacturers.  The participants will learn how digital photography, hand-held GPS units and Google Earth can make traditional activities like camping and fishing even more fun.”

For the full story, go to: www.funoutdoors.com
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
NPHA Annual Dues Notices

NPHA Treasurer Carol Metzler has sent out the 2008 dues notices.  The notice includes a calculation worksheet based on the average revenue from the member’s total concession operations for the prior three years (2005, 2006, 2007).  The Association’s funding depends upon your timely response to the dues notice.

Full Members – payment of dues by June 30, 2008
Associate Members – payment of dues by June 15, 2008

· 2008 Dues Schedule
· 2008 Dues Notice
· 2008 Dues Worksheet
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Federal Parks & Recreation Newsletter
The Chairman of the House subcommittee on National Parks, Rep. Raúl Grijalva (D-Ariz.), said, “This (LWCF offset) does not raise sufficient offset funds but it is our intention to continue working with the minority and the leadership of the House to craft an adequate offset. If and when this legislation is considered on the House floor, it is included here because it is understood that the placeholder is acceptable to the minority.”
To read the latest Federal Parks & Recreation newsletter on the Centennial Challenge Fund, the NLCS bill, and more, go to the latest issue of Federal Parks & Recreation, password: nphaonly  [Click Here]
Federal Parks & Recreation Newsletter -- a free service for NPHA members -- gives you up to date information on park and outdoor recreation policy developments.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
News 
National Park Service

· NPS Concessions: News on the Latest Prospectus
Research

· Survey: More Americans Feeling ‘Green Guilt’
· Pepsi to Cut Plastic Used in Bottles
Other News

· Holiday Inn Rocky Mountain Park Inn, a Forever Resort, Ranked One of Highest by Consumers
· Gas Prices Not Likely to Affect Travel Plans of Most American Travelers
· REI Invites Children to Get Outside with Kids’ Passport to Adventure
If you cannot read this email, go to www.parkpartners.org
For more information or to send questions/comments, please email: info@nphassn.org
To unsubscribe, please send an email to info@nphassn.org with the Subject “NPHA Unsubscribe”
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